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What’s Inside

Access to utilities such as electricity and water remains out of reach for affected communities, particularly those living in islands and 
coastal areas. With your support, we will continue to meet the most pressing needs of those forced to flee by Super Typhoon Rai, 
particularly the most vulnerable elderly, women, and children in the Caraga region. © UNHCR/Elson Monato

SUPER TYPHOON RAI (ODETTE) EMERGENCY RESPONSE
An estimated 5,000 displaced individuals in Siargao and Dinagat Islands were given 
immediate life-saving assistance in the aftermath of Super Typhoon Odette

RECOVERING IN SAFETY AND DIGNITY
One month after the super typhoon’s landfall, displaced families are determined to begin 
rebuilding their homes and lives despite lingering protection risks compounded further by 
the resurgence of the pandemic

YOUR SUPPORT WAS THEIR LIFELINE
The solidarity of UNHCR donors like you, campaigners, partners, and humanitarian workers 
have helped us bring life-saving interventions to areas hardest hit by the super typhoon



We thank you for your commitment and 
generosity as we begin 2022, followed by 
another year that saw global tests and 
underscored the need for international 
cooperation. 

The series of crises in the Philippines and around 
the globe has challenged every aspect of 
UNHCR’s work to stay and deliver for those 
forced to flee – another year of the global 
pandemic, the fires in Bangladesh, the insecurity 
in Afghanistan, the climate crisis compounding 
the struggles of forced displacement, and most 
recently, Typhoon Rai (Odette), which has 
brought devastation in many parts of the Philip-
pines in the middle of the Christmas season. 

In this newsletter, we share how your 
commitment has enabled UNHCR to respond 
immediately to the needs of those displaced 
by the typhoon. We witnessed an outpour of 
concern and additional support in last few days 
of the year, and we thank you for sharing your 
warmth to the communities most impacted by 
the climate crisis.

Message from UNHCR Philippines
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The stories of displaced families who have 
survived Typhoon Rai are testament to how your 
generosity has brought life-saving assistance, 
protection, and hope in the darkest of times. 

Their determination to recover and rebuild 
despite the challenges they continue to face 
is as inspiring as your commitment to journey 
with them every step of the way.

With all that has been in the past year, and 
with hope for what lies ahead in the next one, 
thank you for remaining to be our partner in 
addressing generational challenges and rising 
to the occasion to come to the aid of the forcibly 
displaced. 

Dear valued donor,

Maraming salamat,
 
Your UNHCR Philippines family 

Two days before Christmas, UNHCR reached the severely affected island barangays of Lisondra and Buenavista in Surigao City to 
deliver solar lamps, shelter-grade and fire retardant tarpaulins, and mosquito nets. The damage brought by Super Typhoon Rai left 
many homeless and out in the cold. These items help reinforce shelter and protect displaced communities, particularly women and 
children, who are exposed to greater protection risks due to the absence of lighting and the lack of room partitions in evacuation 
centers. © UNHCR/Elson Monato
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Donor Feature
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https://www.unhcr.org/ph/donors-update

